St. John’s School Parents’ Association
Fundraising for our children’s futures

Minutes of Meeting
20 April 2015

Attendance:  
Mrs Grimsey, Mrs Rodbourne, Rebecca Evans, Susi Catchpole, Jude Woods-Ballard, Sam Miller, Victoria Geenes, Johanna Young, Kay Bolton, Sam Ward, Elena Smith, Liz Patient, Helen Davies, Carrie Highmore
Apologies:
Helen Isaacs, Clare Morris, Sharon Barraclough, Steph Dell

Agree Last Meetings Minutes & Matters Arising
Rebecca read through the previous minutes, no amendments were suggested and they were duly agreed by those present as a true record of the meeting. 

The actions outstanding from the previous meeting were discussed;
· Playground repairs: Mrs Grimsey has obtained extra quotes which were very expensive.  It is thought initial remedial work will need to take place whilst it is decided how to repair the playground longer term.
· Quotes to replace floor in the Hall: this has not happened yet and will be ongoing.
· Catering Supervisor role: This role has now been filled and the new Supervisor is due to start on Wednesday 22 April, subject to the necessary paperwork being completed.  
· Availability of Village Hall for pre-Christmas Fayre shopping evening: this has not yet been done as it has not been decided when exactly to hold the shopping evening.  Further discussion took place on possible dates and whether using the school hall was an option. Mrs Grimsey said that the hall was in use on Wednesday and Thursday evenings so these are not available days.  Victoria will check availability at the Village Hall for dates between 14-20 November and a date will be set at the next meeting.
Action: VG
· Licences for Circus/Parking: Susi has applied for an events licence.  There is no longer a need to obtain a licence for the Big Top due to a change in number requirements.   Kay reported that Mr West has agreed one of his fields can be used for parking on the night.
· First Aid training: A date has yet to be finalised.
· Grant applications: Ed has spoken to Mrs Grimsey and is continuing work in this area.  However, more people are required to come forward and help with working to apply for grants.  If any parents are able to offer help, please speak to Ed, Rebecca or Mrs Grimsey.

Chair’s Report
Rebecca started her report by saying how fantastic the canopy looks in the KS1 outside area.  Mrs Grimsey thanked the PA for raising the funds for this project and said the children are very excited with it.  Y2 are keen for it to be used in an academic way rather than a play area.  

Rebecca stated that the PA website is working very well and is an effective way to centralise communication, sell tickets to events, ask for volunteers, etc.  The Facebook page is also working well in terms of communication.  There are still many parents who have not registered on the website and it would be even more beneficial if all parents could register their details.  A reminder will be sent to encourage more parents to sign-up.











Action: RE
There is also room for more sponsors so if anyone has a business that is able to sponsor the website, please go online or speak to Rebecca for further details.  

Treasurer’s Report
A copy of the Treasurer’s report is attached.  Jude reported that there has been a great start to fundraising this year.  Since the last meeting, the school discos raised £599 and Jude expressed thanks to Karen Hodghton for organising.  It was suspected that Karen may now wish to step down from the organisation of the middle school discos so we will need to find someone else to take this over.  The Outdoor Club, organised by Ed Mueller, has raised £381 and while the Club was not set up to make a profit, the funds are very welcome.  Jude expressed her thanks to Ed and his team for all their efforts so far.  The commission on the Boden sales was lower than expected but the weather had an effect on the numbers attending and the evening as a whole still raised a good amount.  Easyfundraising has raised £135 for PA funds but only 90 parents are registered on the site so a further note will be sent out to encourage more parents to sign up.  Ice cream sales have started for the summer term and have already raised funds although for this to continue volunteers need to come forward via the PA website.

The two biggest events of the year are still to come, ie the Circus and the Summer Ball.  There are only 57 tickets left for the Circus, which is an amazing achievement.  A parentmail will be sent out on Wednesday to encourage sales and also give the results of the art competition.  Preparations for the Ball are going well and tickets go on sale on Tuesday 21 April.

In terms of spending, more items from the wish list have been purchased, including furniture for KS2, whiteboards, a music trolley and high-vis jackets which have arrived at school.  Mrs Rodbourne stated her whiteboard is not suitable for her classroom so it is important for the PA to be informed if there are any issues with items provided so that we can address them quickly.  There is still money left in the original allocation and, if not used by the end of the academic year, will go back into the PA account to be reallocated next year.  It was suggested that Mrs Rae and Miss Gordon could combine their allowances to obtain items for KS1.  There are also funds allocated to other areas which could be used if the teachers require anything more so it is important for requests to be submitted to the PA as quickly as possible. 

Jude highlighted that a requirement of the RBS grant is that it is spent within a year or at least that detailed documentation is provided as to how the money will be spent, otherwise it may be taken back.  Mrs Rodbourne was not aware of the time limit but reported that she had received quotes for a wireless network which ranged from £500 to £8,000, therefore it had been difficult to establish a plan for spend.  There is also the need to link in with the providers of the current network and support.

Jude has spent some time setting up Paypal for the PA website and initial problems have now been resolved.  A full year’s subscription has been taken up for the website and, thanks to sponsorship, the site has almost broken even.  Susi and Sam M said their businesses will also sponsor the site.

Jude thanked Heather Breed for her help in finalising last year’s PA accounts which are now being audited before being sent to the Charities Commission.

A request has been made by a member of the kitchen staff for a non-slip mat in the sink area.  Mrs Grimsey stated that this was the school’s responsibility and will address the matter.

There is about £1,000 left in the wish list pot and it was agreed that this amount could be used for extra playground markings, eg a 100 square, if required.
Head’s Report
Mrs Grimsey began by thanking the PA for raising funds for the canopy.  She said the PA had been very generous in its spending and this was much appreciated.  The staff have been encouraged to spend their outstanding allocations and Mrs Marshall has suggested that globes for classrooms would be a useful addition.  Mrs Grimsey has been offered a huge teddy-bear which a parent won in a raffle and thought the school could use to help raise funds.  Sam W will ask the Ball Committee if it can be used as a raffle or auction prize.










Action: SW
Mrs Rodbourne gave an update on the IT requirements as the Ball Committee are hoping to include information in the programme on how the money raised will be spent.  It is hoped to be able to purchase Learn Pads which are like tablets but specifically for education.   Mrs Rodbourne and Mr Barnes have seen them in use at a school in Taplow and feel they are a good choice for St John’s.   The management software will be very good for staff and it is web-based.  A slight downside is that they are android so there is not the range of apps as could be had on other devices but this is not really necessary for our purposes.  It is hoped that two sets of 8 could be purchased at a cost of around £2,800 per set.  They come with a key pad, which the teachers are very keen to have, and headphones, which work well in the classroom.  They also link in with the Purple Mash system.  It is hoped that there may also be PA funds available to buy extra sets and Mrs Rodbourne will speak to Jude further on this.










Action: JR/JWB
Jude asked about insurance and maintenance for the Learn Pads and Mrs Rodbourne confirmed that there was a warranty on the devices and they would be covered under the school’s insurance by adding them to the asset register.  Whilst the software is web-based, there is a site licence available which will enable the school to have control over the children’s work.  Mrs Rodbourne asked if the PA would be prepared to pay for the specific training required to fully implement the system and Jude said she was keen for any solution to be a sustainable one, therefore, all agreed training would be provided from the funds raised.  The site licence and training would not necessarily be required straight away but would be useful for the future.  Mrs Rodbourne confirmed that the RBS grant would be used for wi-fi within the school.  Elena asked how long the Learn Pads would be expected to last and it was recognised that IT requirements are constantly changing and updating but it would be good to know life expectancy of the products.  It may be that some funds could be held back for future IT expenditure.

Update on Previous Events
As mentioned in Jude’s report, the school discos were very successful.  The Outdoor Club has already raised funds and there are many more events being planned.  The feedback so far has been extremely positive.  Ed would like to request more volunteers to help with these activities or if anyone has an idea for the Outdoor Club, even if they do not want to run it, please contact Ed.

Forthcoming Events
Happy Circus: Susi reported that there are only 57 tickets left.  A planning meeting was held last week and Class Reps are organising their stalls.  Kay has arranged for parking in one of Mr West’s fields and it was noted that parking marshalls will be required on the night.   A parentmail will be going out on Wednesday to ask for volunteers.  Communication will need to be kept up in order to co-ordinate ticket sales via the website and through Class Reps/Susi.  A letter will be sent out this week to local residents to warn them of possible disruption on the night.  Susi reported that everything is in hand and over £1,000 profit has been made already.  Sam W asked if there would be any fridge space at school as she was in charge of the BBQ.  The kitchen fridge is quite small but Jude said food could be stored in hers.  If anyone has a spare fridge that could be used for the event, Mrs Grimsey would be very happy to accommodate them in school, however, they would need to be PAT-tested first.
Summer Ball: Kay read out an update from Adrian on Ball preparations.  There are 10 weeks to go and tickets will be on sale from Tuesday 21 April.  There will be a maximum of 155 tickets sold and cost £42.50 each to include a drinks reception, 3 course dinner and entertainment.  People can book as individuals, couples or as tables of 8, 10 or 12.  The event will start at 7.30pm, with dinner at 8.15pm and finishing at 1.00am.  All necessary licences are in place.  Programmes will be distributed in mid-June and Ryland Technology are the main sponsor, Tim Russ Estate Agents are sponsoring the entertainment and 24 Hair & Beauty are sponsoring the games.  A raffle and an auction will be held, with many prizes already donated but the Ball Committee would welcome more donations.  Raffle tickets will be distributed in advance across the whole school.  Catering for the event is being overseen by The Black Horse with meat being provided by Adrian and Charlotte Downing’s pigs and desserts provided by the Black Horse.  There will also be a vegetarian option.  Volunteers will be sought to set up and clear away but it is not expected that many people will be needed to help.  The decorations are underway and Sam W has issued a wish list of items required including high-heeled shoes, old-fashioned lampshades, hula hoops, clear plastic bottles and old CDs.  The creative team are thinking of running a workshop for the children to help make decorations.
Bag2School: This will be held on Thursday 2 July and bags will be issued to the children in due course.
Camp Night: There has been a great deal of interest in having a Camp Night so it will go ahead on Friday 17 July with further details to follow.  Kate Collett-Fenson has very kindly offered to organise breakfast on the following morning and Ed Mueller had previously agreed to help as well.
Christmas Fayre 2015: Victoria reported that nearly everything has now been bought for the secret room so there has not been time to plan the pre-Fayre shopping evening yet.  She has approached some suppliers to gauge interest in the evening and will provide an update at the next meeting.










Action: VG
Event Booking Policy/First Aid
It is important to consider health and safety, first aid and parent/child ratios when we are running PA events on school premises.  Mrs Grimsey would like the PA to complete an Event Booking Form in order to have a more formal process.

It was asked what the first aid plans were for the Circus and Susi will be asking for volunteers.  Victoria is happy to be on call but her qualification is for adults rather than children.  Mrs Grimsey said the PA could ask the school’s first aiders and suggested inviting St John’s Ambulance, but Susi said there would be a charge for this.  It was suggested that the PA should have their own first aid kit for events and all agreed this was a good idea.  Susi will investigate options and liaise with Jude.











Action: SC/JWB
Any Other Business
Northbrook Fundraising Co-ordinator: Rebecca thanked Karen Hodghton for her hard work in organising the Christmas wrap/cards over many years.  Karen has now stepped down from this role and, following an appeal on our Facebook page, Philippa Pidding and Vickie Scoble have kindly volunteered to take this on.
2015/2016 Committee Composition: Rebecca (Chair), Jude (Treasurer) and Sam (Secretary) will be stepping down from the Committee at the AGM in September so we need parents to start thinking whether they could volunteer to take on one of these roles.  The duties are not as onerous as they have been in previous years and the introduction of Class Reps, PA website and the Facebook page has made communication much easier and spread the workload among many people rather than just a few.  In terms of the Treasurer’s role, Paypal and online banking have helped to make the workload much lighter.  The person who supports our website is extremely helpful and quick to respond, which enables an organiser of an event to easily set up the details on the site themselves.  Rebecca highlighted that we are on course to raise around £20,000 this year so we need volunteers to carry on this valuable work.  If you feel you are able to take on one of the roles, or would just like more information at this stage, please feel free to speak to Rebecca, Jude or Sam.

Summary of Confirmed Future Events:

Happy Circus



:
Tuesday 9 June

Bag2School



:
Thursday 2 July

Summer Ball



:
Saturday 4 July

Camp Night



:
Friday 17 July

Next PA Meetings: 

Monday 15 June 2015 at 7.30pm
Monday 14 September 2015 at 7.30pm
Annual General Meeting
Monday 28 September at 7.30pm
